
 

 
 

Leadership Board Summary Briefing – August 2018 
 
Please find below the Nottingham and Nottinghamshire Sustainability and Transformation Partnership 
(STP) update following the STP Leadership Board on the 17

th
 August 2018. Please ensure this is 

cascaded to Governing Boards/Bodies, Management Teams and other key stakeholders and teams 
across your respective organisations. Minutes from the STP Leadership Board held on 20

th
 July have 

also been published on the STP website - http://www.stpnotts.org.uk/    

 
 
NHS 10 Year Plan 
 
The Leadership Board discussed the development of the NHS 10 year plan, which has an 
indicative publication date of November 2018 to coincide with the Chancellor’s statement. 
There are three clinical work-streams alongside a number of enabling work-streams: life 
course, healthy childhood and maternity, and long term conditions and frailty. Nottingham 
and Nottinghamshire STP has been invited to input to the development of the plan.  
 
The Leadership Board also noted that the Adult Social Care Green paper is due to be 
published at the same time. 
 
 
Our prevention priority - reducing alcohol related harm 
 
The Leadership Board agreed that alcohol has been identified as Nottingham and 
Nottinghamshire’s short-term prevention priority for 2018/19. 
 
The STP Clinical Reference Group has highlighted that alcohol represents a significant 
burden to our health and social care system. Alcohol misuse is a major contributor to both 
poor health outcomes and avoidable costs to the health and social care system. Reducing 
alcohol related harm will be incorporated into commissioning intentions and the existing 
Nottinghamshire Alcohol Pathways Group will take on oversight of a system action plan, 
reporting directly to the Promote wellbeing, prevention, independence and self-care work-
stream of the STP. 
 
Further work will also be undertaken to develop a similar approach to obesity and smoking.  
 
 
Congratulations to Sherwood Forest Hospitals NHS Foundation Trust – 
 
On the 15th August 2018, the Care Quality Commission published its findings following an 
Inspection at Sherwood Forest Hospitals in April 2018. The hard work and dedication of staff 
and volunteers at Sherwood Forest Hospitals has been highlighted following its improvement 
in rating to ‘Good’. The Trust has made significant improvements over the past 18 months 
and it’s clear that the commitment and compassion of staff are at the heart of the CQC’s 
findings. 
 
This latest success follows a series of inspections at Nottingham University Hospitals, 
Nottinghamshire Healthcare and Nottingham CityCare Partnership and Nottingham 
Treatment Centre over the last two years, all of which have achieved ‘Good’ or ‘Outstanding’ 
CQC ratings. This demonstrates the real progress that is being made across 
Nottinghamshire with transforming health and care services for the benefit of our 
communities. 

http://www.stpnotts.org.uk/


 
 
Nottinghamshire Healthcare Appoints New Chief Executive 
 
Nottinghamshire Healthcare has appointed Dr John Brewin as its new Chief Executive 
following the retirement of Ruth Hawkins. John, a consultant psychiatrist for 23 years, is 
currently CEO at Lincolnshire Partnership Foundation Trust (LPFT), where he has been in 
that role for four years and was their Medical Director for three years prior to this. John 
previously worked for Nottinghamshire Healthcare in a variety of senior clinical roles 
between1995-2011 and he also trained in Nottingham.  John has an extensive career history 
of leadership and managerial roles, with experience as an associate medical director and 
clinical director before he joined LPFT.  
John’s start date is yet to be confirmed, but is likely to be towards the end of the year. 
 
 
Reputation and media – ASSIST housing scheme 
 

Nottinghamshire continues to attract national attention for the innovative work we are doing 
to integrate and transform health and care. Most recently, David Pearson, STP Lead and 
Hayley Barsby, Chief Executive at Mansfield District Council hosted a visit from the Local 
Government Chronicle who were keen to hear more about our pioneering work on our 
collaboration housing based approaches to improving health and care for local people.  
 
The visit was featured in the Local Government Chronicle in June 2018, BBC East Midlands 
Today, ITV East Midlands, Nottingham Post and Mansfield Chad in August 2018. As a result 
of this latest media coverage we have received more positive feedback, including more 
patients who will benefit from the scheme being referred. 
 
 
 
David Pearson 
STP Lead and Director of Adult Social Care and Health, Nottinghamshire County Council 
 
Wendy Saviour, 
Managing Director, Nottinghamshire STP 
 


